September 15, 2021

To Whom It May Concern:

This statement of fact is to let the City knows about the benefit of the White Dragon Hall in the
East Side of the Greater City of 5t. Paul.

The past five years, White Dragon Hall had provided a food catering service along with 2 hall
rental for the community to celebrate their ammphslunﬂnts such as birthday, corporate &
cultural events, graduation, holidays, wedding, and etc..

Due to the global Covid-19 pandemic, the food catering service as well as the hall rental
bookings came almost to none. There were not many people wanted to gather a large crowd
that’s why the monthly income generation cannot even pay for the monthly rental. Therefore, a
full restaurant with a cocktail bar and entertainment is necessary for the business to be survived
during this global pandemic.

The Southeast Asian community, particularly the Hmong and Karen communities are in need of
using White Dragon Hall for their over all cultural events. Soul food that provides by White
Dragon Restaurant is also adding up to the existing restaurants that located along the White
Bear Avenue corridor.

The entertainment sector is also a hanging place for our community after a long day or long
week of working to be relaxed.

Over all, White Dragon Hall with a full service such as hall rental over the weekend, food
catering and restaurant with a cocktail bar during the weekday are benefited to our cultural
sensitive communities as well as the mainstream community in the City of St. Paul.

If you should have any other question, we can be reached at (651) 440-9801 Bus or (612) 407-
9535 cell or Emanl at l{hanggha g@]mtmml com. Thanl{s
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